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MANAGEMENT DISTRICT




Security Task Force Meeting, 3:00 PM on May 4, 2016
Antoine’s Restaurant, 713 St. Louis St., New Orleans, Louisiana
MEETING NOTES

Robert Watters, Security Task Force Co-Chair, called the meeting to order.  Members and guests then introduced themselves.
The following Security Task Force members were present:  Steve Caputo, Beverly Fulk , Susan Guillot (for  Albin Guillot),  Ann Kessler,  Vincent Marcello,  Dwyre McComsey,  Brittany McGovern, Bob Simms , Mike Tilbury, Robert Watters .  Absent was Mike Roberts .
Introduction of guests:   Mary Adele Baus,  Glade Bilby, Amy Blanchard , Derek Brumfield, Gail Cavett , Heidi Diekelman, Bryan Drude, Ethan Ellestad, Judy Pontin, Emily Remington, Sidney Torres.
Robert Watters introduced guest speaker Sidney Torres, explaining that the prime focus of the Security Task Force is the patrolling done by French Quarter Task Force, and the importance of the app that Sidney developed.
Sidney began by saying that he and Bob Simms are each so dedicated to the success of the program that any previous miscommunications have been totally resolved.  He went on to talk about some of the latest upgrades, and the continually-evolving app enhancements:
· Sidney  will personally purchase three Smart Cars, modifying them by raising a bit for going over higher surfaces.  They will be on the street in 60 days.
· These cars can be fueled at the City’s fuel dock at no cost to us.
· Some of the accessories (roof lights, etc.) will be removed from the retired Polarises and put onto the Smart Cars.
· App will now only recognize calls originating from inside the Quarter.
· Social media has been added, because the public is part of the Task Force.
Bob Simms gave recognition for Amy Blanchard’s invaluable help; she has worked with Sidney Torres for many years.  Bob and Sidney went on to talk more about French Quarter Task Force (FQTF):

· To date they have responded to 17,000 calls, put  55,000 miles on FQTF vehicles, and 20,000 people have downloaded the app.
· Another app upgrade is having electronic trip sheets for officers to complete rather than paper ones, thus tracking in real time.  Also, officers can clock in/out with the app by signing in on their iPads.  This results in more accountability.
· The app can recognize where a caller is located in the same way Uber does.   It has better tracking than regular GPS, resulting in more accurate response times.
· The FQTF office is located inside 8th District Police Station on Royal St.  They would like to upgrade it into a showpiece “War Room.”

· Because funding was inadequate and Bob Simms was carrying the load, administrative staff had been cut back, but it needs to get back to 24/7 coverage by hiring one extra day man (City has approved).

· Renewal CEA with the City still to be signed.  Regarding administrative specialists, Ryan Berni wants a competitive bidding process.

· One daytime detail officer will be added who will focus on enforcing oversize vehicles laws, as well as other traffic violations like parking on sidewalks.  Traffic tickets collected will result in the detail being self-funded and provide additional funds for FQTF.

· Four-phase rollout:  

1) New vehicles out

2) Command Center set up

3) Final development of app

4) Extra 24/7 Command Center coverage on board.  Funding will come from the hotel self-assessment tax monies no longer needed for funding NOLA Patrol.
· Promotion of the app will be stepped up.  Sidney reported it is already well-utilized by French Quarter businesses and employees.
Robert informed that we are expecting 45,000 visitors in May, asking if anyone had mentioned the app to NOCVB; it would be beneficial to everyone.  Bob commented that people need to be educated about using the app, i.e. providing better information.
Problem Areas
· Armed robberies increasing in Marigny.

· 900 block of St Louis, especially Corner Pocket and Double Play bars.  Data is being gathered; Robert wondered if that information shouldn’t be transmitted from app to the proper authority, i.e. ATC.
· 800-1000 block of Bourbon. Lead still needed, someone having an interest in monitoring and transmitting information.
·  700 block of Decatur by Jackson Square.  Need a liaison due to issues reported by James Lauga of Royal Carriages.
 FQTF Oversight and Coordination 
Emily Remington reported that after current assessment, the decision was made not to hire an Operations Manager.  Administration specialists can help manage the program and monitor the app and vehicle GPS systems.
Renewal of Cooperative Endeavor Agreement (CEA)
Robert reminded attendees that although the original CEA had included promises of OPSE’s help and that 8th District would devote resources at the City’s cost, neither has happened.  In addition, the City has not abided by it’s promise to not reduce number of officers in the French Quarter.  Bourbon St./VCE  was not included in the original CEA, and because Cmdr. Walls has said that 90% of crimes in the French Quarter are generated on Bourbon St. where there are more potential victims, Robert believes that Bourbon St. should be included in the renewal.   He announced that French Quarter Business Association had just voted to make certain the entire Quarter is included in the renewal CEA.  Robert made a Motion for a Resolution that the new CEA include Bourbon St., prompting considerable debate due to some attendees’ concerns that substantial policing presence would  be moved from residential coverage.  Susan Guillot said there must be a uniform mechanism assuring consistent coverage so that officers would not be covering only  Bourbon St. , but nearby streets as well.  While Bob Simms and all attendees agreed that Bourbon St.  does need more adequate policing, Bob felt that Bourbon St. should be treated as a separate entity so as to not dilute the Task Force.  Gail Cavett expressed the belief that restoring the walking officers model on Bourbon St. Promenade would be much more effective than officers jumping out of their cars.  She also felt that Bourbon St.’s needs should be stated in the CEA in dollar terms.  Others felt that the $1.2M returning from the NOLA Patrol failure should be adequate for coverage of the entire French Quarter.  Robert amended the Resolution to include promise of no dilution of coverage of the entire French Quarter, to which some attendees responded that would still not give a guarantee, and that there should be a separate CEA not tied to the existing Task Force.  Vote was taken and the Resolution passed with five members voting for, two abstaining and one against.
Streetlights
Bev Fulk reported her most recent survey showed that, with exception of a few problem areas, state of street lighting in the French Quarter was the best she’d seen since beginning surveys in 2010.  Of the three categories (outages, damages and missing), only the missing posts numbers had not decreased from her previous survey.  However, she had good news on that front.  DPW’s electrical contractor is being seen on the streets installing new lampposts; they have been instructed to install 50 new posts in the French Quarter.  That information brought about discussion as to how expenditures are being tracked vis-à-vis the hotel tax monies slated for infrastructure.  Should Stephen Perry (NOCVB) be asked to give an accounting of exactly how the money is being spent?  If money is not being allocated according to original plan, the hotels can end their self-imposed taxing at any time.  Gail commented that because all expenses are documented, public records can be requested, although the City should be automatically providing that information.
Crime Stats
Bob Simms said that overall, crime in the French Quarter is down from last year, and that much of it has moved to Marigny.  Cmdr. Walls has moved some resources there so it is somewhat better.  The month of April was more active compared to March in the French Quarter, with six armed robberies the last two weeks of April.  Crime map showed more “less serious” crimes on Bourbon St. because no police were there.  Crime stats for FQTF were good, keeping in mind that their primary purpose is to DETER crime.
Attendees agreed to discuss the Security Task Force name change at their June 8 meeting.
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 5:00 pm. 
Notes compiled by Bev Fulk
